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President Peggy Jones called the meeting to order.  Board members attending:  Peggy Jones, Bob Davis, Bob Teweles, Jeff McKee, Cindy Waechter, Pat Schultze, Carol Calentine, Dave Elder, Linda Bruno, and guest Dale Odvody.  
Minutes.  The minutes of the meeting of May 9, 2013 were approved as submitted.  
Treasurer’s Report.  Cindy Waechter gave the treasurer’s report, a copy of which is attached hereto.  Cindy had two reports for May:  Treasurer’s Report to Board and Membership, and Budget to Actuals.  Cindy said that Caterpillar Inc. had agreed to donate $100 toward the Earth Day event, but GCMG has not received the money yet. 
Vice President/Programs.  Jeff McKee had the line-up of upcoming speakers, and is working on filling the rest:

June

GCMG Social

July

Deedy Wright, “Fall Vegetable Gardening”
August
Dr. Rebecca Kelso, “Preventing Skin Cancer”
September
Open

October
Open

November
Paul Johnson, Texas A&M Forest Service, “Proper Tree Pruning”

December
Christmas Social

New Business:
Posting of Board Meeting Minutes to the Website:  After discussion, Cindy Waechter made a motion to post the GCMG Board meeting minutes to the GCMG website.  Bob Davis seconded, and the motion carried.

Distribution of Village Club Funds:  Linda Bruno had a suggestion of giving grants to 501(c)3 civic groups, schools, 4-H, for their own horticulture projects in Seguin with the money left over from the Village Club Grant.  GCMG would need to advertise this grant, have three members evaluate projects submitted, etc.  Cindy Waechter made a motion to use the Village Club Funds towards grants to groups with a 501(c)3 status for a gardening project in the Seguin. Linda Bruno seconded and the motion carried.
Volunteer Hours Reporting Incentives Program:  Cindy Waechter had emailed the Board a report on a Volunteer Recognition Program that Jose Contreras and Cindy had worked on (see attached).  It is hoped to encourage members to volunteer and report their volunteer hours on a timely basis, and to get members to volunteer more often.  This program could be tested for two years.  The monthly recognition drawing would pick five names each month.  The first name drawn would win a $10 gift certificate from a gardening center.  All five names drawn will be entered into the year-end grand prize drawing.  Monthly winners are eligible for all succeeding months providing they meet the minimum eligibility requirements for each monthly drawing.  The Year End Volunteer Recognition Drawing – GCMG will conduct two Volunteer Recognition Drawings at the Christmas Social, the Monthly Volunteer Recognition Drawing for those who meet eligibility as of 30 November and the Year End Volunteer Recognition Drawing to include the five names drawn in the December drawing. The year-end grand prize winner will receive a $150 gift certificate.  Dave Elder made a motion to try this Volunteer Recognition Program for two years, and to give gift certificates; Linda Bruno seconded, and the motion carried.  Bob Davis made a motion to increase to a $20 gift certificate for the monthly meetings.  Dave Elder seconded, and the motion carried.  Peggy Jones will announce this program at the summer social this month.  Dale Odvody will also send out and email with a copy of this program to the members.  The first monthly drawing will occur during the August monthly meeting based on the input reported by July 31.  The monthly drawing will be for a $20 gift certificate from a local nursery supporting the Master Gardener program.  The annual drawing will be for a $150 gift certificate.  The program will be implemented as a test to be evaluated based on the results as of December 2014. 
Membership Survey:  The Board will discuss at a later date.
Committee Reports – Action Items

Volunteer Report:  Carol Calentine reported that the summer social is coming along as it should and will be held on Friday, June 21.
Publicity:  Dave Elder has the flyers for Class #25 that he will post at appropriate places.

Directors’ Meeting Update:  Dave Elder and Cindy Martin attended the Texas Master Gardener Directors’ Meeting.  Dave reported that the Texas Master Gardeners had sent out a survey to their members.  Dave said that only 77 master gardener groups had sent in their roster on time, and 41 counties had sent in 152 contest entries.  Dave said that it is now easier to post on the state website.  The state is also working on reporting volunteer hours directly to the state, and this program also has a communication tool for the state, along with a newsletter.
Guadalupe County Community Garden:  Pulte Homes has built the 20 x 15 foot structure for the garden.  Linda wants to set up a photo op for Schertz Tales with representatives from Pulte Homes, Commissioner Wolverton, Travis Franke, and Peggy Jones.  Linda would also like to have an event with the City of Schertz, County representatives, and Pulte Homes’ representatives as a public thank you.  
The Eagle Scouts have built a bench next to the shed, and laid down cardboard, and spread mulch on top of it.
Dale Odvody said that the pavilion is not a storage place.  Dale also said that on Monday they will be planting black eyed peas and Silver Queen sweet corn.
Dale Odvody said that he talked to Barbara Erovick about using Adult Probationer labor for the garden.  The probationers would not be sex offenders.  If children are in the garden, the probationers would be sent to work in a different area.  One of the probationers is a Master Electrician, and hopefully he would be able to work up the electrical needs of the garden, and install.  A contract would need to be signed, and forms will need to be sent in with the contract.  It was recommended that Travis Franke sign the contract.  This contract would last as long as needed.  A motion was made to accept this proposal.  Cindy Waechter seconded and the motion carried.  Copy of contract is attached.
GCMG Class 25:  Bob Teweles had three handouts regarding Class 25:  Preliminary Class 25 Schedule, flyer, and the 2013 Master Gardener Training Program (see attached).  Bob reported that three people have signed up for the class.  Bob is going to ask members to bring friends that might be interested in the class to the July meeting.  Bob Grafe will also announce the class on the KWED radio show.  Peggy Jones had talked with Lisa Nixon, President of the Bexar County Master Gardeners and since Bexar County is not having a class this fall, Lisa will let people know about the GCMG class.
JMG Update:  No report at this time.

Old Business:

Policy and Procedures Manual Update:  The Board reviewed Chapters 1-7 of the “Policy and Procedures Manual.”  Bob Teweles made a motion to approve the changes made to Chapters 1-7 of the “Policy and Procedures Manual.”  Dave Elders seconded, and the motion carried.  The Board is to review Chapters 11 and 12 for the next Board meeting. 
Wireless Microphone:  Peggy Jones said that the Portable PA System with two power packs, a hand microphone, a lapel mike and two headsets has been purchased, but it was defective and sent back for replacement.   
Announcement:  GCMG received a letter from Mary Jo Filip, Main Street Program Director of Seguin, thanking us for our enthusiastic participation in the Seguin Community Earth Day Celebration and for providing $100 contribution to Seguin’s efforts.

Adjournment:  As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:10 p.m.  
Attachments:
Treasurer Reports

Volunteer Hours Reporting Incentives Program
Contract with Guadalupe County Community Supervision and Corrections Department

Class 25 Information
Letter from Seguin Main Street Program
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